
August 04, 2015 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Our Lord, 

 

Thank you for the love many of you already have shown to your brothers and sisters in Ethiopia and Kenya as 

demonstrated by your ongoing prayers and financial support for me to return to Africa in order to continue 

leadership training we initiated in 2010. 

 

As mentioned in a previous letter, by His grace and your generosity, all anticipated expenses for this ministry 

and trip have already been provided!  Any funds received in access of actual expenses will be used to meet the 

greatest needs at that time for Kingdom ministry in Ethiopia and/or Kenya.    

 

Without your prayer and financial partnership, this important ministry would not be possible.  Thank you for 

allowing God to work through you for the advancement of His Kingdom here and abroad.  I would like to share 

with you some details that will better inform you about this work we are partnering in and specific prayer needs. 

 

I am scheduled to fly out of Boston, Ma. On Friday October 30st and arrive in Addis-Ababa on Saturday 

November 1st.  It is arranged for me to teach two groups of leaders while in Ethiopia.  The first training will be 

conducted in the town called Debrezeit in which have been selected and called about 20 leaders of churches 

representing almost all parts and regions of Ethiopia.  The second training will be held in Nazareth and will be 

made up of leaders from that general region.   

 

In addition to the training sessions, I will also be visiting some people, schools, orphanages and goat projects 

around Welenchity and Nazareth that we have helped to support since 2010.   

 

The next leg of the journey will find me in Nairobi Kenya from Saturday November 7th through Sunday 

November 15th.  While in Nairobi, I will be conducting leadership training sessions for several church and 

ministry leaders from various locations in Kenya.  I hope to learn how we may continue to partner with ongoing 

ministries in Kenya once I depart.  I look forward to how the Lord may develop relationships for us in Kenya as 

He has already done for us in Ethiopia.  

 
Please pray for the following: 

 The process of finalizing documentation and appropriate inoculations.   

 The Lord will grant me adequate sleep/rest on the long flights when I can’t use a CPAP.   

 Safe travel, protection from hazards and persecution of students, translators, their families and churches. 

 Miraculous Holy Spirit filling, empowering and enablement for the Lord’s harvesters and His harvest.      

 

Finally, many of these servants of Christ are ministering is remote and hostile areas and are presently subjected 

or potentially subject to intense persecution.  Please pray the Lord’s strength, provision and protection be 

continuously upon them. 

 

I thank God and pray His constant blessing upon you all for your faithful and continued partnership, support 

and encouragement in ministry.     

 

Sincerely Yours, 

Paul “Chico” Parker 

PO Box 363 

Saco, Me. 04072 

1-207-592-5911 


